A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota, Lake Chapter
	Date:
	Dec 7th, 2019
	Location:
	Madigan’s, Maple Lake, 3pm


	President:
	Jim Kosse
	X
	Sergeant at Arms: 
	Dan Arne
	X

	Vice President:
	Karen May
	X
	
	Nikki Arne
	X

	Chapter Rep:
	Todd Riba
	X
	
	Colleen Johnson
	

	Treasurer:
	Cyndi Buttweiler
	X
	
	Dave Truax
	X

	Secretary:
	Maureen O’Hern
	X
	
	Scott Trout
	X


	Total numbers of members attending:
	30
	Guests:
	SWDD Jon “Trashy” Smith

	Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:
	Jim K.
	Mtg Start Time:
	3:02pm
	Mtg End Time:
	4:06pm


Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks: 
Jim – Thank you for coming
Karen – Thank you all for coming
Todd – Todd passed around a box containing the expired members list and envelopes with letters so those in attendance could look through the list and contact past members to ask them to rejoin.
Officer Reports:
Secretary’s report: Maureen O’Hern
	Motion to accept the minutes as written -
	Michelle “Mitch” B.
	2nd
	Chris K.
	Motion passed.


Treasurer's Report: Cyndi Buttweiler
	Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report -
	Keith “Smoker” E.
	2nd
	Dawn R.
	Motion passed.


Chapter Rep Report: Todd Riba – There are only 3 chapters teaching Share the Road classes please consider getting involved with this program. Ways & Means meeting had a great turnout last time please consider sitting in on a future meeting. Please consider donating to MN MC PAC the funds provided gets us into fundraisers where we can talk to politicians about motorcycle related issues also please consider attending fundraisers. ABATE U raffle tickets are available to buy/sell a portion of our sales total fund our chapter gambling account. The Road Noise needs Businesses, Bikes & Members of the Month for the Road Noise.
Madigan’s pub thanked us for our patronage and offered Madigan’s as a stop for any future bike runs.
Committee Reports, Vice President:
Membership: Scott Bitzer – Please consider buying memberships as Christmas presents for people. If you know of any locations where a membership table can be set up contact Scott, he is always willing to help.
Products: Nikki Arne – 2020 calendars are in they are $12. Ken Kalway patches are in. The 2020 Grounded Hogs party t-shirt design has been finalized pre-orders will be accepted until the end of the year $15 for a t-shirt $20 for a long-sleeved shirt. 
Special Events: Karen May – Thanks to everyone who donated/attended the Toys for Tots event. Grounded Hogs is Feb 8th, 2020 6pm-11pm advanced tickets are available to buy/sell. The band will be Vinyl Revival they will play from 7pm to 11pm, their motto is “Music you grew up with.” Sign-up sheets were passed around please consider signing up for something. We need auction items, you can bring items to the next 2 meetings or to the party itself. Garage Sale location/date TBD but please gather items for the sale. Summer Run/Hog Shoot will be next year. There is talk of having a District Passport Run.
Public Relations: Mitch Backlund – Toys for Tots donation was $1200 in toys and cash. Big Brothers & Big Sisters sent us a thank you letter. 
Training and Education: Sherry Edgett – Motorcycle training will be May 16th & 17th sign up sheets will be available next year.
	Motion to accept the Committee reports -
	Keith “Smoker” E.
	2nd
	Michelle “Mitch” B.
	Motion passed.


Other Reports, President:

MRF Report: Dawn Riba – Lake Chapter’s sustaining membership was renewed but please join as an individual too. Dawn spoke about the hearing for autonomous vehicle and how the question was raised about motorcycle safety and how the AV will recognize motorcyclists on the roadways. The Motorcycle Advisory Committee (MAC) rereleased the Reauthorization bill this allows the committee to advise NTSHA on road construction and other items that impact motorcyclists. The MRF has made changes to be more streamlined. Mark Buckner, a long time MRF supporter and leader, was inducted into the AMA Hall of Fame. The MRF team in DC has been working hard on gathering support for the Profiling Resolution they have visited 227 out of the 435 offices and there are 120 co-sponsors, 42 states and 1 Territory that have signed on to the Resolution.
Government Relations/Legislative Report: Mack Backlund – Bikerday at the Capitol is Feb 27th there will more info coming. We have our own Profiling bill in MN and we are getting more and more support for it every year. We are still working on our bill that will raise the motorcycle endorsement fee by a $1 each year $4 total when you renew your license. Ridership/endorsements are down, and the lack of funds impacts motorcycle safety training, classes have been cancelled due to low enrollment numbers. Todd spoke about the contribution refund program that allows a person to attend a political fundraiser and after filling out and sending in the form you get $50 refunded to you once per calendar year.
MN Motorcycle Safety Task Force: Monte Ohlrogge – there were 44 fatalities this year, motorcycle rider training participation is down, and classes may be cut if that numbers don’t improve. A universal helmet law was discussed 15 out 16 people agreed that helmet use should continue to be a rider’s choice. Motorcycle Dial-A-Ride has 17 trailers around the state, we have 3 crash bike trailers that show what happens when you drink and ride. Next meeting is Jan 16th, 2020 at 5pm at St. Paul College.
Dial-A-Ride: Mike Edgett – Next year Mike will send around a Dial-A-Ride sign up forms, if you are interested in helping with Dial-A-Ride pick ups please fill out the form, when available, so Mike can return them to DAR. Jodi – the next meeting is Jan 18th before the BOD to hold elections and DAR will be moving to holding meetings only on the even months of the year. DAR material will be handed out at the Jan BOD. 
State Rally: Karen May – Keith “Smoker” E. has stepped down as Rally Chair and will be the Vice Chair next year. If you know of a band that you want to see get the information to Jon “Trashy” Smith before the Jan BOD. Michelle “Mitch” B. has stepped up to oversee the rally sponsorships. Sponsorship packets will be handed out at the Jan BOD. The next rally meeting will be Friday Jan 17th, 2020 at 7pm at the AmericInn in North Branch.
Karen – Thank you Mitch for taking on the Sponsorships. The rally raffle was profitable the payback to the chapters will be determined by the Jan BOD, the raffle may be moved to Sunday. The vendor Finer Meats donated $100 to ABATE Thank you to them for the contribution, please stop by and thank them at the rally next year. We still need someone to take over making next year’s program. Thank you to Smoker for chairing the rally for all those years.
SWDD Jon “Trashy” Smith – Trashy spoke about the Southwest District Passport please sign up bars/businesses in your area forms will be sent out in the next week or so. Contact Trashy for a form the deadline will be the middle of February. Businesses can also sponsor the passport run. 
Drawing of the Name Mike Edgett – Monte O. was the winner of the $5 off products coupon
Old Business:

2019 Member of the year award voting – Ballots were handed out the winner will be announced in January
2020 Garage Sale, Truax compound Watertown (reminder)
2020 Lake Chapter Calendar – calendars are in and $12
New Business:
Buddy Bears – next meeting we will go over if we want to order more bears and who we should donate them to.

Voting for the Member of the Year was conducted.
Expired Memberships – The expired membership list was handed out. Motion to reimburse Todd & Dawn $49.50 for postage relating to the expired membership letters – Jim B. 2nd Jim K. – Motion passed.
S.O.S. Christmas party is Dec 14th, free Tom & Jerry’s while they last. You get a meal and your 1st beverage for $10. Please support this event they are members of ABATE.
Officer nominations start next month – Jim K., Karen M., & Cyndi B. will not be running for their respective positions next year.
Upcoming Meetings/Events:
Dec 14th – S.O.S. Hutchinson chapter’s Christmas party, meet at the Delano Legion ~5pm leave ~5:30pm $10 at the door
Jan 4th – Chapter meeting – S.O.S. clubhouse, Cokato, 3pm
Jan 17th – Pre-BOD meetings starting at 6pm, AmericInn, North Branch
Jan 18th – ABATE BOD AmericInn, North Branch, 9am
Feb 1st – Chapter meeting – The Hideout Bar & Grille, Big Lake, 3pm

Feb 8th – Grounded Hogs, Rockford Township Hall 6pm – 11pm band 7pm – 11pm

Feb 27th – Biker Day at the Capitol, St. Paul
Mar 7th – Chapter meeting – Hollywood Roadhouse, New Germany, 3pm
May 16th & 17th – Motorcycle training class
June 13th – Chapter spring run (tentative)
Apr 17th – 19th ABATE U in Alexandria
	Motion to adjourn -
	Michelle “Mitch” B.
	2nd
	Dawn R.
	Motion Passed.


Respectfully submitted by Maureen O’Hern
	Motion passed at the
	Dec 7th, 2019
	Meeting:


Motion to accept the minutes as written – Michelle “Mitch” B., 2nd Chris K. – Motion Passed
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report – Keith “Smoker” E., 2nd Dawn R. – Motion Passed
Motion to accept the Committee reports – Keith “Smoker” E., 2nd Michelle “Mitch” B. – Motion Passed
Motion to reimburse Todd & Dawn $49.50 for postage relating to the expired membership letters – Jim B., 2nd Jim K. – Motion passed.
Motion to adjourn – Michelle “Mitch” B., 2nd Dawn R. – Motion Passed
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